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The Honorable Dow Constantine						July 15, 2009
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Constantine:

As envisioned in the data center relocation budget proposal transmitted in 2008, I am requesting the appropriation of additional budget necessary to complete the county’s centralized data center move.

The county’s centralized data center is currently located in leased space in the Seattle Municipal Tower and room in the Fortress co-location space.  The Fortress space is an interim co-location facility that has housed servers for the Department of Public Health and the Department of Community and Human Services since their move to the Chinook building in 2007.  Combined, these data centers house approximately 60% of the county’s servers.  The Data Center Relocation project will move this equipment into a single facility, called the Sabey Data Center.

The IT infrastructure and relocation portion of the project includes participating in the design and build out of the new facility, installing fiber from the downtown core to the facility, physical server relocation, and addressing any potential IT impacts associated with relocating the data center equipment to the new location. 

The Facilities Management Division (FMD) has been working with Sabey Construction to build out the new data center space, located in south Seattle.  The tenant improvement portion of the new data center was completed in May 2009 and the project’s data center relocation planning work is well underway.  In late June, the new facility is expected to be ready for the physical relocation of servers. 

There are six physical moves planned in a phased relocation effort.  Each move involves approximately 85-90 computer servers, and the first move will commence July 18, 2009.  The physical move of servers is expected to be finished by October 31, 2009.

The project is on schedule to be complete in April 2010, and the project is anticipated to be completed within the planned budget.  

The supplemental appropriation request is unchanged from the amount requested, when the council initially appropriated $18 million of budget authority to the project in July of 2008.  The additional appropriation requested is $1,387,017, divided into two projects: $1,256,803 requested for 377219, Data Center Specification Relocation, and $130,214 for 377220, Data Center Contingency.  Though the total request is unchanged, there is a shift of $112,536 from the contingency project to the relocation project based on updated cost estimates.

We have worked with the Council Auditor’s Capital Projects Oversight (CPO) Office, and the CPO recommendation was to expedite the request for supplemental budget authority. 

Most of the costs are known and remain within the 2008 adopted and 2009 proposed budget amount, including the contingency project amount.  The largest remaining cost to the project is for the King County Wide Area Network (KCWAN) permanent secondary fiber line.  This work is being completed on a time and materials basis by the City of Seattle.  The final cost of this work cannot be determined until the city completes the final fiber installation.  Because of the uncertainty associated with a time and materials contract, additional budget may be requested in the 2010 annual budget ordinance or in early 2010, when the estimates of the remaining costs, including the county labor project costs, are more precise.

The Office of Information Resource Management, FMD, and the Office of Management and Budget will continue to work with CPO to keep council informed regarding the progress of the project.  

We appreciate the support and input of the many people that have worked on this important project.  I encourage your support of this request.  If you have any questions regarding the data center relocation project, please contact David Martinez, County Chief Information Officer, Office of Information Resource Management, at 206-263-7887.

I certify that funds are available.

Sincerely,



Kurt Triplett
King County Executive
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